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A President’s Message 

Well 23 November was the start of the Gift Wrapping Campaign.   

The first two weeks are being shared by the Leukaemia Foundation, Heart Support 
Group, Chaplaincy Committee and DABI. 

We commence on Saturday 5 December and go through until Thursday 24 December 
at 6.00pm.   

The first week of wrapping is looking great until Tuesday 15 December onwards when 
a couple of more hands would be welcomed. 

Members gathered at Centenary Lakes at the site where the banner is hanging to 
walk around the Lake.  I thought walking around our lake was better than travelling 
into Brisbane and home again.  Fellowship dinner followed afterwards at Caboolture 
Central. 

During the past two weeks a few members participated in a fellowship afternoon 
with a little pampering thrown in at Katrina’s School of Hair and Beauty.  It was a 
lovely way to spend three (3) relaxing hours.  If anyone has any time to spend 
between now and the 16 December they are still looking for clients.   

Why not treat yourself to a little pampering … Full Body Scrub and Massage ($50); 1 
hour facial ($35); 1 hour massage ($35) or ½ hour massage ($25); Manicure ($20) or 
Manicure and Gel Polish ($30) or Paraffin Manicure ($25); Pedicure ($30) or 
Pedicure and Gel Polish ($40) or Paraffin Pedicure ($35).  Just to name a few of the 
treatments you can have.  If you would prefer to visit the hair salon – hair cut from 
$20; full head of foils ($50-$70); permanent colour ($40 - $60) regrowth $35.  My 
sons, Dominic and Luke gave me a 3 hour package for my birthday so I’m going to 
have a 1 hour massage, 1 hour facial and a paraffin manicure on 2 December. 

Dress in your Christmas Attire on Wednesday as we celebrate the last meeting for 
2020.  Our chef will prepare an Italian Themed menu. 

Thanks to everyone who 
has volunteered to help 
at the BBQ on Saturday 
28 November. 

Regards 

Patricia 
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Service Committee Report for Newsletter November 2020 
 

We held our last meeting on Tuesday 10th November. 

We welcomed a new member Monica Schwetz and on request from Romecca 

Sawers have removed her from the Committee. 

Alola: Email was received and funds were sent on the 17th November. Allocated to 

Education $75, Livelihood $50, Maternity, $75, Advocacy $50, Reading $50. 

Banksia Awards: Pam has almost completed these. Most schools are not having a 

Formal Function. 

Be Brave: Bellmere State School have requested to participate in 2021. 

Birthing Kits: Donations received. Tin No. 18 $38.80, Charity Day Donation $20.00, 

Donation from Trivia Night Payments $160.00, Trivia Night Money donation from 

Karen McNab $20.00 and Tin No. 8 $49.35. 

Christmas Hampers: Items donated for CADA to be in by the Dinner Meeting on 

Wednesday 25th November. Shopping will be done in early December. CADA – 

Patricia & Joan, CCA – Lyn & Sarah, Open Minds – Patricia & Monica, The Haven – 

Sue & Pam TS. 

D Bay High Schools: We will continue with Banksia & Marie Brady Awards and 

Redcliffe Club will offer Young Women in Public Affairs only. 

Inclusion Swimming Program: Invoice for Term 4 swimming has come in and was 

paid on the 10th of November. 

Northern Territory Outreach: Advised that these awards have taken place. 

RUBY Program PCYC Caboolture: Report from Kris advised that she is enrolling her 

seventh lady into the program. 

General Business: 

District Service Projects: No projects ideas offered. Rebecca helping to compose an 

email to Gwen (District Service Chair) about a possible forum to discuss ideas and 

how we can get ideas from other clubs. 

2021 Budget: We had preliminary discussions about next year’s proposed budget. 

 

Service Committee Chair 

Joan Haupt 
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Fundraising report for November 

Trivia Night 

How quickly things change!  After initially postponing the event, Scott thought our numbers 
would be too low so it was decided to cancel the event.  We will look at a 2021 date at our next 
meeting. 
 

BBQ 

Our next BBQ will be Saturday 28 November and we still need someone to work the 7:30 shift.  

Thanks to everyone who has volunteered. 

Christmas Gift Wrapping is at Morayfield from 23 November to 24 December.  Patricia advises 

that the roster is looking pretty good. 

We will look at running a movie night next year at Morayfield Cinema and will discuss further 

fundraising ideas at our next meeting. 

Thanks  

I would like to thank all the members of this committee for their hard work and support during 

this very unusual year. 

Let’s look forward to a better year in 2021 where hopefully, all our fundraising endeavours are 

able to go ahead. 

At least we were able to hold another successful IWD, organised beautifully, as always, by Karen. 

With the addition of a couple of BBQs and now gift wrapping, we will be able to add some much 

needed funds to the kitty. 

As this is my final report for the year, I would like to wish the members of the Fundraising 

Committee and all the members of our club, a very happy and safe Christmas and New Year. 

Next meeting 

Sunday 29 November 

10am 

Venue Symes’ residence 

Deb 

 

Siti Constable  practices her wrapping skills 
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   SHIFT BUNNINGS BBQ ROSTER – Saturday 28 November 2020 

1 7.30 am to 10.30 am – 5 

required 

Captain –  Glenda 

Cook –   Edith 

Collect –   one required 

Greeter – Carole 

Order -  Karen  

2 10.30 am to 12.30 pm – 5 

required 

Captain –   Glenda/Patricia 

Cook –   Phil 

Collect – Annette 

Greeter – Fred 

Order -  Monica 

3 12:30 pm to 3.30pm ie 

close –5 req 

 Captain –  Patricia 

Cook –   Arthur 

Collect – Diana 

Greeter –  Lyn 

Order -  Ken 

Drinks and sauces  - Deb (+ sausages and bread to start) 

Sausages and bread – Diana 

Onions – Glenda and Pam B 

Kelli, Robyn and Jan 

from the Leukemia 

Support Group at  

Gift-wrapping 

November 23 
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Membership Report November 2020 

The Membership Committee met at Pam Berkett’s home on 10 November at 10.30 am. 

Cecil, Carole, and Pam Berkett were present. Lorraine sent her apology. 

 Monica Schwetz  

Our newest member Monica Schwetz has informed the Membership committee that she would 

like to join the Service committee. This has been amended in our Membership Listing. 

Zonta Says No Polo Shirts 

All Zonta Says No Polo Shirts have been picked up or delivered by those who ordered them. 

I will bring Monica’s to our November dinner meeting. 

Prospective Members 

We now have 3 prospective members in the pipeline. Karen Whalan who has attended several 

of our recent meetings, Jacqui Wright a resident of Plantation Retirement Resort and a member 

of Rotary Burpengary and Coralie Lee who is the Treasurer of Meant to Rise. Jacqui and Coralie 

will be attending our November dinner meeting. 

Workshop 2021 

We plan to have a workshop with Sandy Venn-Brown facilitating the day. This is intended to be 

around March 2021. We need to arrange a time with someone from each committee for a 

Zoom meeting with Sandy to decide what subjects we need to discuss.  

 

As this will be our last Newsletter for 2020 the Membership Committee would like to wish, our 

Members, their families, and friends a Very Happy Christmas and a Safe and Happy New Year.  

 

Pam Berkett and the Membership Committee 
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Honzons join in for 

a walk at the 

Centenary Lakes 24 

November 

Pam Berkett and Patricia Clunes raise the banner 

at Centenary Lakes Cabooltue to mark the 16 

Days of Activism 


